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Where Issue Started
• Oct 31 2024 – FSJ landfill noted concerns with receiving a daily rolling 30 

yard green bin load containing biohazard waste.  Items of concern 
included empty syringes with residual blood, empty baggies previously 
used for specimen transport, and clear empty syringes, tubing and blood 
stained gauze.

• Prior to the message being communicated to FSJH, a second daily bin 
was delivered Nov 1 2024, with which the FSJ landfill expressed similar 
concerns, the WM bins were locked out and notification given to NH that 
the FSJ Landfill would not receive any further bins from FSJH&PV prior to 
those bins being fully sorted.

What Was Done
• NH immediately contracted Jock’s Restoration to begin sorting general waste 

to remove any residual biohazardous waste not properly segregated

• Sorting applied was in line with biohazardous waste regulations and Daniel’s 

education poster

• Fully sorted bin was taken to FSJ Landfill and refused due to items deemed 

acceptable on Daniel’s poster but not deemed acceptable by FSJ Landfill (clear 

tubing, gauze with dried blood, not saturated, etc).  FSJ Landfill refused to 

reload bin with machine, Jock’s forced to reload by hand.

• Waste continued to be refused and accumulated in hospital hallways, 

corridors and storage rooms.














